## I. Read the text and accomplish the tasks below.

## HISTORY OF THE PULITZER PRIZES

In the latter years of the 19th century, Joseph Pulitzer stood out as the very embodiment of American journalism. Hungarian-born, an intense indomitable figure, Pulitzer was the most skillful of newspaper publishers, and a visionary who richly endowed his profession. His innovative *New York World* and *St. Louis Post-Dispatch* reshaped newspaper journalism. Having himself struggled as a young reporter, Pulitzer was the first to call for the training of journalists at university level.

In writing his 1904 will, Pulitzer left \$2 million to Columbia University for the establishment of a School of Journalism. He also made provision for the establishment of the Pulitzer Prizes, specifying the number and types of awards, but giving the body which awarded the prizes, later renamed the Pulitzer Prize Board, the power to increase the number of prizes and also to withhold any award where entries fell below its standards of excellence. And indeed, over the years, the board has increased the number of awards to 21, introducing prizes for poetry, music, and photography.

In 1997 two fundamental adjustments were introduced. In recognition of the growing importance of online journalism, the submission by newspapers of online presentations was allowed. The other major change was in music, a category added in 1943. Until then, the prize had always gone to composers of classical music. The Board decided to broaden the definition and entry requirements to bring mainstream music into the process. Thus, in 1997 the prize went to Wynton Marsalis's *Blood on the Fields*, which has strong jazz elements. The Board also acknowledged previously overlooked George Gershwin and Duke Ellington.

Over the years the Pulitzer board has at times been targeted by critics as the prize was hardly ever in tune with popular inclinations. Many, if not most, of the honored books have not been on bestseller lists, and many of the winning plays have been staged off-Broadway or in regional theaters. In journalism, the major newspapers such as *The New York Times, The Wall Street Journal*, and *The Washington Post*, have harvested many awards, but small, little-known papers have also been recognized for exposing corruption.

Announced each April by the president of Columbia University, which Pulitzer established as the seat of administration for board, the prizes are regarded as the highest national honor that can be bestowed in newspaper journalism, literary achievement and musical composition. As such they are perceived as a major encouragement for high-quality journalism and art, focusing worldwide attention on American achievements in letters and music.

Nr	Items	Sco	Score	
	1. Answer the question.  What power was the Pulitzer Prize Board given?  ———————————————————————————————————	A 0 1 2	A 0 1 2	
2.	Answer the question.  Why were online presentations submitted to the list of awards?	A 0 1 2 3	A 0 1 2 3	

3.	Identify the correct variant (True/False). Justify your choice.  a) Pulitzer left \$2 million to Columbia University only for the establishment of a School of Journalism.  T F  b) All honored books have been on bestseller lists. T F	A 0 1 2 3 4 5 6	A 0 1 2 3 4 5 6
4.	Express in your own words what this word combination means.  worldwide attention	A 0 1 2 3	A 0 1 2 3
5.	Answer the question.  What was the major change in music category?	A 0 1 2 3 4	A 0 1 2 3 4
6.	Answer the question.  Why is it an honour for a journalist or a composer to get the Pulitzer Prize?	A 0 1 2 3 4 5 6	A 0 1 2 3 4 5 6
7.	What is the message of the text?	A 0 1 2 3 4 5 6	A 0 1 2 3 4 5 6
Total		30 p	
II.	<b>Grammar.</b> Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verbs in brackets. Fill in the gaps with the suitable articles, prepositions, and pronouns. Choose the correct form of the words in brackets. Form an adjective. Put an appropriate conjunction.		

IV.	Written production. Improvements in communications technology increasingly	A	A
	mean that people are becoming isolated from one another. Explain how you think	0	0
	this might be true and what could be done to deal with the problem. (25 lines)	1	1
	Use the following plan:	2	2
	- Make an introduction;	3	3
	- Express your personal opinion and reasons for it;	4	4
	- Draw a conclusion.	5	5
		6	6
		7	7
		8	8
		9	9
		10	10
		11	11
		12	12
		13	13
		14	14
		15	15
		16	16
		17	17
		18	18
		19	19
		20	20
		21	21
		22	22
		23	23
		24 25	24 25
		26	26
		27	27
		28	28
		29	29
		30	30